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The Revd. F. Kouwe,   
 
I have received your signed oath of canonical obedience. 
 
At my third meeting with your Policy Management Group -  9th April 2003, you stated, " We 
do not accept you as our Regionary Bishop.  We will not communicate with you.  We will go 
directly to the General Episcopal Synod".  So how can you, with any sincerity at all, sign an 
oath of canonical to the same Ordinary ex - Officio, only a few weeks later?   
 
On the same evening you cancelled a meeting of Clerical Synod called at my request, and 


